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General observations about how the Commission works

1) First, the French delegation welcomes the Commission's reaffirmation of its

commitment to multilingualism and the paramount importance of the principle of equality of

the United Nations official languages in its conduct of work.

In this respect, my delegation welcomes the fact that the Drafting Committee has

adopted draft articles this year on the topics of "Crimes against humanity" and "Immunity

fi-om foreign criminal jurisdiction" and guidelines on the "Provisional application of treaties"

in two United Nations working languages. These efforts ensure higher quality drafting. The

same procedure should be followed for all drafts.

2) Secondly, the inclusion of two new topics in the Commission's long-term work

programme adds to the already long list of topics being reviewed. The large number of topics

can make it more difficult to complete work in reasonable timefirames. It also makes it more

difficult for States to consider projects extensively. Paradoxically, at a time when the

Commission's work sessions have been shortened from twelve to ten weeks a year, the

number of topics considered by the Commission has increased considerably—^almost

doubling over the course of roughly twelve years.

The Commission's efforts to establish a planning group tasked with studjdng its

programme, its procedures and its working methods should be commended. The initiative is

expected to be repeated next year, particularly in order to look further into the idea of limiting

the number of topics discussed at each session. These changes need to be made so that the

Commission and the Sixth Committee can conduct genuine dialogue when the International

Law Commission's annual report is being considered on just three of four topics every year.
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whether provisional application means that the treaty becomes binding or only that

provisional application has a permissive power. It seems essential that the Commission clarify

this point, which it has been silent about thus far. The approach the Commission has chosen

seems very liberal in many respects. Yet the provisional application of a treaty is a practice

that, because of its effects, must continue to be exceptional, and cannot be presumed. In

France, a circular dated 30 May 1997 on the drafting and conclusion of international

agreements thus notes that provisional application "may be provided for in final provisions for

reasons related to the specific circumstances, but it must remain provisional. [...] It is to be

prohibited in any event when the agreement may 


